Recommendations


Name of Group: Border 2012 Water Task Force for the Tijuana River Watershed

Meeting Date:  11-4-04

Meeting Location: Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana, B.C

# participants from United States: 18

# participants from Mexico: 9

Name of principal contact: Katherine Comer

Telephone number: 619-594-5423

Meeting Summary:

Activities for the Task Force:

· Review the Draft Binational Vision Document for the TRW at http://trw.sdsu.edu on the assessment page. The Spanish version will be available at the end of November.

· The Task Force members may submit applications for the next round of Border 2012 funding. Pre-proposals are due January 14, 2005. The TRW Task Force contributed water quality priorities in the request for proposals for Baja California-California.

· Task Force members are encouraged to attend the Binational Vision for the Tijuana River Watershed Project Stakeholder meeting on December 3, 2004, at the Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana. Members should invite other interested persons. 

· Paul Ganster, Director of the Institute for Regional Studies of the Californias, gave a brief presentation on potential transborder watershed management mechanisms. The discussion will continue at the December 3 meeting where a panel of experts will address how existing agencies can help implement the Vision for the TRW and foster binational management mechanisms. 

· Walter Zúñiga, SOFEA, reported on the proposal to create a comisión de cuenca for the Tijuana River Watershed. He presented a list of potential users and participants. Task Force members were asked to identify U.S. counterparts to the Mexican water users and agencies. These could potentially be involved under the 2004 Ley de Aguas Nacionales that provides for cross-border participation. The members should also contemplate ways to incorporate the interests of small industry and the civil sector in the process.  

· An invitation to participate in pre-Task Force meetings will be extended to an existing group biologists organized under the name “Border Roundtable” along with others. They will be asked to subsequently report at the Water Task Force meeting on issues related to ecology in the watershed.

· At the next Task Force meeting, recipients of Border 2012 grant awards will be asked to present a five minute progress report on the projects. 

Recommendations for EPA, SEMARNAT, and other agencies:

· A representative of SEMARNAT was added to the panel of experts for the December 3, 2004, Stakeholder meeting at the Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana. A formal invitation has been extended. 

Next meeting: February 24, 2005, Hotel Pueblo Amigo 12:30-2:00 pm 

